
The DeKalb County Commission met in regular session on Tuesday September 26, 2017 at 

10:00 a.m. in the DeKalb County Activities Building (Courthouse Annex). Those present were 

President Ricky Harcrow, Shane Wootten, Scot Westbrook, Chris Kuykendall, and Dewitt 

Jackson.  

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Harcrow and delivered the invocation and Mr. 

Kuykendall lead the Pledge. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

It was moved by Mr. Wootten, seconded by Mr. Westbrook all members voting affirmatively, 

motion carrying to dispense with the reading of the minutes and to accept them as presented in 

written format. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Recognition of DeKalb Homemakers  

President Harcrow recognized DeKalb Homemakers and thanked them for all the work they do 

in the various communities.  President Harcrow read a proclamation declaring the second week 

in October to be DeKalb County Homemakers and Community Leaders Week.  

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Road Department 

Road Maintenance Update-- Mr. Broyles stated that work crews had all three patch trucks out 

working on patching and filling pot holes throughout the County.  Mr. Broyles said they would 

be trying a new chert pit at Hammondville.  

Mr. Wootten stated that he wanted the people in his District to know that he and Mr. Broyles had 

been looking at the chert pit they normally would haul out of and that it is too wet to use the 

chert from this pit; therefore, they will only be able to do some spot patching with chert from the 

Collinsville pit instead of rechertting the entire road as planned.  

Mr. Broyles gave an update on the Truck Auction from last week and said that after the 6% 

auction fee the County would actually profit a little more than $171,000.00.  This is the one of 

the best sales that we have had since we’ve been taking part in the equipment auction. (Note: 

interest expense was approximately $51,000, so the net amount paid to the County was 

$120,017.81, after commissions and interest). 

Equipment Purchase Discussion--Mr. Broyles stated that since the purchase of the Collinsville 

Chert Pit, he had told the Commission previously that it was possible they would need to cycle 

out the old excavator and possibly purchase a new one. Mr. Broyles stated that the current 

excavator is in need of maintenance and would not hold up for another 10 years and will need to 



be replaced. Mr. Broyles told the Commission he had a quote for a new excavator in the range of 

$296,000.00.  Mr. Broyles had several other items that he would like for the Commission to 

consider purchasing not at this time but in the future.  This discussion was tabled until a future 

meeting. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Engineering  

Snow/Ice Removal--Mr. Luther presented the rates for snow and ice removal that would be 

provided to the state as follows:  

1. Motorgrader with Operator @ $150.00 per hour 

1a. Standby Rate= $105.00 per hour 

2. Spreader Truck with Driver @ $100.00 per hour 

2a. Standby Rate= $70.00 per hour  

3. Loader with Operator @ $100.00 per hour  

3a. Standby Rate= $70.00 per hour  

4. Shadow Vehicle with Driver @ $50.00 per hour  

4a. Standby Rate= $35.00 per hour  

Mr. Kuykendall made a motion to approve these rates, with a second from Mr. Jackson, all 

members voting affirmatively, motion carried.  

Road Vacation--Mr. Luther presented a request to start the vacation of an abandoned portion of 

CR 608. 

Mr. Wootten made a motion to start the vacation process, with a second from Mr. Westbrook, all 

members voting affirmatively, motion carried.   

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Sheriff’s Office  

Personnel--Mr. Langley requested the Commission approve the transfer of Robert Parris from 

SRO to PT Deputy to replace Troy Brown, and hire Mark Patton as a PT SRO to fill Mr. Parris’ 

position. 

Mr. Jackson made a motion to approve the request, with a second from Mr. Wootten, all 

members voting affirmatively, motion carried.  

Mr. Langley asked the Commission to accept the resignation of Tiffany Barksdale in the jail  

Mr. Kuykendall made a motion to accept the resignation, with a second from Mr. Jackson, all 

members voting affirmatively, motion carried.  

Jail-Food Service Bid--Mr. Langley presented a food bids from Trinity Food Service Group and 

Summit which were opened on September 22, 2017.  



Mr. Jackson made a motion to award the bid to Trinity (as the low bidder), with a second from 

Mr. Wootten, all members voting affirmatively, motion carried (Bid file is on file in Commission 

Office and Sheriff’s Office).  

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

MR Board Reappointment 

President Harcrow stated that Glenda Crumley’s term on the MR Board had expired and that she 

would like to be reappointed to this board. 

 

Mr. Kuykendall made a motion to reappointment Ms. Crumley to the MR Board, with a second 

from Mr. Wootten, all members voting affirmatively, motion carried.  

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Mr. Sharp presented the following proposal for the 2018FY Budget: 

 

The complete file on the 2018FY Budget is located in the Commission Office (Below is the 

highlights of the budget which include a 2 ½ % COLA and increases each Commissioner’s 

District Road Funds to $200,000 for each District. 

 

It was moved by Mr. Westbrook, seconded by Mr. Wootten, all members voting affirmatively, 

motion carrying to adopt the 2018FY Budget. 

 



 
 



 



 
 



 



 



 



 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

President Harcrow notified the audience that the next meeting would be on Tuesday, October 10, 

2017.  He asked for a motion to adjourn. 

 

Mr. Jackson made a Motion to adjourn. The President declared no objections and ordered the 

meeting adjourned. 

 

  

 



____________________________________    

Ricky Harcrow, President  

 

____________________________________  

Shane Wootten, Commissioner District I 

 

____________________________________   

Scot Westbrook, Commissioner District II 

 

____________________________________   

Chris Kuykendall, Commissioner District III 

 

____________________________________ 

Dewitt Jackson, Commissioner District IV 


